A Selective Academy

**Station Road ALFORD** Lincolnshire **LN13 9HY** 

T: 01507 462403

E: reception@queenelizabeths.co.uk W: http://www.gueenelizabeths.co.uk

**Dear Parent and Student** 

21 September 2021

Congratulations go to:

- Mason Graves (11C) for representing Lincoln City U16's Elites
- Sophie Wyman (11S) qualifying with her netball team competing in the U16's East Midlands Regional League
- Myles Elliott (11T) who attained the School Scientist of the Year Award for Y10 Physics, 2021

Wellness week commenced yesterday, and as mentioned in our last Tuesday Letter we are holding a Non-School Uniform Day on Friday 24 September, encouraging everyone to wear colourful clothes (please note that make-up is allowed but should not be excessive, hair may be worn down but must be a natural colour and non-uniform clothing should not be skimpy e.g. no midriffs showing), making a payment of £1 towards Alopecia UK.

Free Schools Meals are available to pupils in Y7-11 if you are in receipt of one of the following benefits: Universal Credit With an annual net earned income of nor more than £7,400, Income Support, Income-based Jobseeker's Allowance, Income-related Employment and Support Allowance, support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999, the guarantee element of state Pension Credit or Child Tax Credit (with no Working Tax Credit) with an annual income of no more than £16,190 or Working Tax Credit. If you think you may be entitled to free school meals please use the following link: https://lcc.cloud.servelec-synergy.com/SynergyWeb/Parents/default.aspx. Any new qualifying applications for Free School Meals will receive a one-off credit of £50, which can be used towards uniform and trips at the point of qualification. Sixth Former's who feel they fit into this category should apply for a school bursary, as outlined in the Tuesday Letter dated 7 September.

Could we encourage you to return the non-residential trip consent form issued with last week's Tuesday Letter, to enable your child to participate in sporting fixtures as well as day trips.

May we remind you that if driving to school you park sensibly along the main road outside school. Please avoid parking on both sides directly either side of the school entrances and never on the zigzag yellow lines. It causes difficulties for school buses and large vehicles to pass and it is potentially dangerous for pupils who need to cross the road, as visibility is poor. Your understanding on this matter is appreciated.

And finally, a reminder of upcoming dates:

Y11 Parents Evening Workshop tonight at 6.00 pm Y9 Introduction to Parent's Evening is on Thursday 23 September at 6.00 pm Open Evening on Thursday 7 October 2021 from 5.30 pm to 8.30 pm Y7 and Y12 Meet the Tutor Evenings are on Tuesday 12 October at 6.00 pm

Cor unum, via una

6 Thruftson

Mr G Thompson Headteacher

Interested in joining our 'Outstanding' School

## OPEN EVENING

for Y5 & Y6 pupils on Thursday 7 October: 5.30 - 8.30 pm



